SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 18th January 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs G G N White (Mayor), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, P Jones, C Osborne, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman and Mrs S Sutton. 
Together with Central Bedfordshire Councillor T Turner, Highways Representatives Steve Hall and Nick Chapman, one member of the press and 6 members of the public.
1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Gale and Smith and from Central Bedfordshire Councillors Maudlin and Turner.
2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members (91/09)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Sutton – Agenda item 8 (d) Get involved Working Group as a fundraiser for the RSPB.
(b) Personal Interests 
Cllr Aldis – Item 8(b) PPOS Recommendations, as Vice Chairman of SEG.
Cllr Osborne  – Planning Application TPO/10/00009/FULL as a personal friend of the applicant.

Cllr Pettitt – Planning Application TPO/10/00009/FULL as a personal friend of the applicant.

Cllr Sutton - Item 8(b) PPOS Recommendations, as Chairman of SEG.

Cllrs White, Aldis, Bartlett, Blaine, Broughton, Jones, Osborne, Pettitt, Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman and Sutton - Planning Application TCA/10/00011 as the applicant is the Deputy Clerk to the Council.

3. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy
(92/09)

PC Prutton sent his apologies but tabled a set of statistics.  Members may e-mail questions to him if they wish.
4. High Street Calming Measures

(93/09)
The Clerk’s report which was previously circulated was received and considered.  Mr Hall and Mr Chapman spoke about the reasons for considering an extra speed table in the High Street.  This had been originally planned for the traffic calming scheme but had been omitted because of an objection from a resident. Subsequent speed checks had shown that traffic was moving too quickly in the area where the hump should be so it was proposed to reinstate the speed table.
Resolved: a) That the speed table should be installed in the vicinity of 99 High Street.

b) That the occupant of 99 High Street be approached in order to negotiate the least inconvenient location for the table and that Cllrs Gale and Scott be requested to take part in these negotiations with Mr Hall and Mr Chapman.
5. Casual Vacancy on Sandy Town Council

(94/09)
The applications for co-option from two residents were received and considered.
Members went into Committee to discuss the applications and then announced the result in public forum.

Resolved:  That under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 the press and public be requested to retire from the meeting. 
Resolved: That Mr John George Welbourn be co-opted as a Member of Sandy Town Council.

6.  Oral questions from electors



(95/09)

(a)An elector asked if the Town Council could keep a copy of the edited electoral roll so that it would be accessible to the public.  The Clerk gave the information that the cost of the edited electoral roll was £40.00 and that a new one would have to be purchased each month in order to keep it up to date.
Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to Central Bedfordshire Council asking that a copy of the edited electoral roll is either supplied to Sandy library or is placed online.
(b) A question was asked with regard to the site of the pulled down Magnolia House, which has become an eyesore.  Cllr Aldis said that he had been in contact with McCann’s the owner of the site who have said that they will be developing the site when circumstances allow.  They have promised to let the Town Council know what plans they have for cleaning up the site.
(c) Two electors attended to ask about the area near Cauldwell Court known as the “Mushroom”.  They had been suffering problems with anti-social behaviour in the area for a number of years and two years ago had agreed with the police and Aragon Housing that the wall around the grass mound in the centre should be removed so that there was no convenient seating for young people.  This had not been done and the residents spoke about the ongoing problems they were having with verbal abuse, intimidation and vandalism.

Cllr Blaine said that the problems of the area were well known but it had been realised that they were not confined to this particular site.  The whole of the estate needed attention and a major project (the Engayne Avenue Review) was being undertaken in conjunction with a number of agencies, although the Town Council is a minor partner in this.  A recent meeting of the group had been cancelled because of the bad weather.
A mobile CCTV camera had been purchased as a short term expedient to cover the “Mushroom” area but it had not yet been installed because a post needed to be erected by Central Bedfordshire Council for it to be attached to.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to notify the EAR partners of the concerns of Town Council as expressed by the residents and to urge an early re-arrangement of the cancelled meeting.

(d) An elector attended the meeting to ask about the hedge cutting work that had been undertaken at the Baulk, which was described as a “desecration.”  Several Members voiced their own concerns and those of others who had approached them.  The Clerk had contacted the Rights of Way Officers about the work but had not yet had a response.

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to the Rights of Way Officers and ask them not to undertake further work until the Town Council has been consulted.
5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council



(96/09)
Two near neighbours spoke in objection to application CB/09/07055/FULL one of whom had also submitted a letter of objection.
(See list attached)
6.  Mayoral communications  






(97/09) 
8.12.09
Attended a Carol Concert at Allison House Nursing Home,

Sandy, where children from Robert Peel Lower School

entertained the residents.


9.12.09
Attended the Mayor of Huntingdon’s Carol Service at 

St Mary’s Church, Huntingdon.

11.12.09
Took part in an interview with Hearts FM regarding the

Mobile Cancer Screening in the county.

Attended the Mayor of March’s Civic Carol Service at

St Peter’s Church, March.

12.12.09
Attended the Mayor of Leighton-Linslade’s Carol Concert

At All Saints’ Parish Church, Leighton-Linslade.


13.12.09
Attended the Speaker of Bedford Borough Council’s Carol

Service at St Paul’s Church, Bedford.

14.12.09
Attended Central Bedfordshire Council to make
representations against the inclusion of Seddington in their
short-list of proposed Gypsy and Traveller sites. 

15.12.09 With the Deputy Mayor attended the Bedfordshire & Luton

Fire & Rescue Service Christingle Christmas Celebration

At Woburn Parish Church.

17.12.09
Attended the Awards Ceremony at Sandy Upper School &

Community College.
19.12.09 Took part in the packing of parcels for Families in Need

with Mr Ken Lynch.

21.12.09 Hosted with the Clerk the Staff Christmas Lunch at the

The Council Offices.

7.  Minutes and Reports           (98/09)
To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

(a) Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 7th December 2009 
Resolved: That the minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 14th December 2009.  
Resolved: That the minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.

Recommendations:
7. Spring bulbs, colour scheme and plant selection for 2010

Resolved: (a) That perennial plants are purchased at a cost of £225.00 and these are planted in the borders along the walls at Faynes Corner.

(b) That the plants are purchased out of this year’s maintenance budget.

(c) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 11th January 2010. There were three amendments to be made: Cllr Smith’s name should be deleted from the list of those present, under the Grant to the Citizens Advice Bureau it should be noted that the grant had been sent and item 14. Press Release should become item 15.
Resolved: That the minutes, with the amendments above, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.

Recommendations:
6. Risk Assessment 2009/2010




Resolved: That the amended Risk Assessment (copy attached) be approved by Town Council for the financial year 2009/2010.

(d) Get Involved Working Group meeting held on Monday 14th December 2009.
The minutes of the group were received and considered.

Recommendations:

Resolved: 

a) That a “Get Involved” Fair be held on 24th April 2010 at a central location in Sandy.

b) A budget of £500 to be taken from the Contingency amount is made available for costs relating to the “Get Involved” Fair in Sandy.  The expenditure to be authorised under the Power of Wellbeing.   

9. Reports from Representatives

(99/09)

Cllr Pettitt reported on the Annual General Meeting of the Twinning Association.  A programme of visits to France and Poland had been agreed and a fundraising function arranged for 13th March 2010.

10.  Clerk’s Report 








(100/09)
The Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
10.1  Accounts 01.04.09 to 31.12.09
Resolved: That the lists of receipts and payments for November and December 2009, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.
10.2. Quarterly Accounts – Quarter Ended 30.12.09
Resolved: That the Quarterly Accounts (Income and Expenditure Lists) for quarter ended 31st December 2009, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.

10.3. The right to award the honour of Freeperson of the Town

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to draw up guidelines to be considered by the next meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee on 22nd February 2010.
10.4 Mayor’s Award

Resolved: That, in addition to the annual Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community the Town Council is to establish an Annual Young Person’s Award for Services to the Community.  Anyone up to the age of 21 will be eligible to be nominated.
11.Dog Control


(101/09)
Cllr Pettitt’s resolutions and the Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved: (a) That the Clerk be asked to ensure that in all possible respects the physical infrastructure, i.e. gates, fences etc. around Bedford Road Recreation Ground are restored to a secure condition.

(b) That a programme of publicity and public education aimed at ensuring that Bedford Road Recreation Ground is restored to being a safe and pleasant environment for all members of the public pursuing designated and lawful activities is devised and introduced.

(c) That a Working group consisting of Cllrs Blaine, Broughton, Pettitt, Scott and White be requested to investigate possible means of enforcing dog control, including the possible employment of an enforcement officer.
12.  Oral questions from Electors 




(102/09)
There were none.
13.  Press Release 








(103/09)
Resolved: That a press release concerning the co-option of Mr Welbourn be sent out.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	11/01/10

4/10


	TCA/10/00011

Mr J Whitehurst

8b Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EL
	TCA application to fell two Cedar and one Pine tree and prune one Wellingtonia and one Cedar tree at 8b Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 8a, 8c Bedford Road, 15, 17 St Neots Road, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objection 
	Town Council

18/01/10

20/01/10
	

	11/01/10

5/10


	TPO/10/00009

Mr R Banks

Chestnut House

Mill Lane

Sandy


	TPO application to prune one Chestnut tree within the front garden at Chestnut House, Mill Lane, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 19b, 21 Mill Lane, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objection 
	Town Council

18/01/10

20/01/10
	


	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	12/01/10

6/10


	CB/09/07055/ OUT

Kier Property

C/o G Brickwood

148 Magdalen House

Tooley Street

London

SE1 2TU


	Application for Outline planning permission for development of site for employment uses within class B1(c),B2 and B8 with ancillary office accommodation, up to 8,180sqm and approx 163 car parking spaces and associated access arrangements, demolition and land raising (All matters reserved except access) at land adjoining 67 London Road, Sandy, SG19 1DH.

Near neighbours Chinese Food shop, 67, 91 and 93 London Road, Sandy notified. 
	Resolved: Object

a) The number of vehicle movements per day on and off the site onto the A1 will add to congestion problems in this area.

b)  The access on to and off the site is dangerous and there is no slip road and the A1 traffic is very fast.

c) Part of the land is on the flood plain and floods regularly.  Members are concerned that if the site is approved and built on this would cause problems with run off to near neighbours and also increase the risk of flooding of the river Ivel. 

d) Loss of amenity to near neighbours in regard to noise and lighting.
	Town Council

18/01/10
20/01/10
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5

